

▲: 九龍長沙灣瓊林街111號擎天廣場12字樓A室 Unit A, 12/F, Kings Tower, 111 King Lam Street, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon, Hong Kong

①: (852) 3151 0400 ②: www.cemhk.org.hk (852) 2735 8290: info@cemhk.org.hk



Cambodia Prayer Letter (49) 2017/6

Dear friends and family,

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus! Looking around the world we are saddened to see what have been happening with terrorist attacks, shootings, killings, political scandals and others.

Praise God as Christians we have peace and assurance in Christ Jesus.

May 10th is a big day for our church; we had 9 young people baptized at Mekong River. Early in the morning we rode on vans, car and motorcycles to the site. With church members, friends and neighbors we had close to 80 people joining. It is a memorable day for those young people who have decided to follow Jesus Christ. Also it is a witness to those friends who do not know God. It is great to see them have fun playing in the water, rowing the boat and catching clams. Some ladies shared how God has been working in their lives to one unbeliever. Even though she did not make a decision yet but she knows God is good and cares for us. We visited her at her home once and she understands and believes what the Bible says, but can't make a decision because of her family's belief. We all enjoyed the day very much and everyone went home happily.

Another highlight of these few months is to attend the Fatherheart Ministries A School in Penang, Malaysia from April 30 - May 6. This is a worldwide ministry that focuses on teaching the heart of our heavenly Father whose love is wider, deeper and higher than we can imagine. If we are touched by our Father's love, we can love others more.

It's less than 2 months that we will go on furlough. Thank you for serving our great Father with us through your support in different ways. We are forever grateful to God who calls us to serve the Khmer people, and also to all of you who support and remember us faithfully throughout these years. Please continue to praise God and Pray for us:

Praise items:

- There are 9 young people who were baptized recently.
- The district commune election went smoothly on June 4th.
- The problem of water leaking in our church for years seems to be fixed now.
- Our youngest, Lydia was engaged to Patrick Ramsing; they are planning their wedding in 2018.
- We are considerably healthy with only minor old aged problems

Prayer items:

- The spiritual growth of the young people who were baptized in May. Pray that they can learn more from the weekly discipleship class every Sunday.
- The road on the side of our church needs to be paved again. The traffic is heavy now around our church so the road is broken.
- In July we will take in a seminary intern for a month. Please pray we'll have a great time of learning together. She will mostly involve in teacher's training and start an English class for young people as an outreach program.
- Please pray for our preparation for our furlough to arrange both the staff of our church and school to take over our responsibilities.

Thank you so very much! We'd love to hear from you; let us know how we can pray for you.

In our Father's love,

Joe and Liza Ng